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The STCU Governing Board, at its 39th meeting, made the following decisions: 
 
 Approved seven (7) regular projects (including continuations) for a total of USD $125,000 + 

€7,868,627 (subject to funds availability). 
 
 Approved six (6) STCU-Moldovan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative projects 

for a total of USD $75,000 + €60,096 (subject to funds availability). 
 

 Approved eight (8) STCU-Azerbaijan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative 
projects for a total of USD $150,000 + €200,320 (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved eleven (11) STCU-Shota Rostaveli National Science Foundation, Georgia 

Targeted R&D Initiative projects for a total of USD $157,500 + €182,286 (subject to funds 
availability). 

 
 Approved ten (10) STCU-National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine Targeted R&D 

Initiative projects for a total of USD $250,000 + €200,320 (subject to funds availability). 
 

 Approved the 2015 Administrative Operating Budget (AOB) as presented 
(Total=$1,182,240), with sharing ratios for the 2015 AOB to be USA – 35.24% and EU – 
64.76% (subject to funds availability).  

 
 Approved 2015 Supplemental Budgets (SBs) as presented, with $565,000 assigned to 

Activities by the USA, as well as €367,500 assigned to Activities by the EU, and $39,183 
and €49,000 assigned to Activities by Partners (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved revised STCU financial regulations and code of conduct. 

 
 Approved KPMG Baltics SIA as auditors of the STCU financial statements for the Year 

Ended 31 December 2014 and the Year Ended 31 December 2015. 
 

 Noted the Ukrainian Government’s request that in consideration of the situation in Crimea 
and particularly the UN’s recognition of Ukraine’s territorial integrity, STCU cease to fund 
new activities in occupied Crimea and instructed the Secretariat to terminate the current 
projects in Crimean in accordance with the terms of their respective project agreements.  
STCU investigate the possibility of redirecting the funding to other institutes in Ukraine. 

 
 Instructed the Secretariat to work with the Ministry of Science and Education of Ukraine to 

develop a procedure to allow the participation of organizations under the MoSE’s 
supervision to participate in the 2015 Ukrainian Targeted Initiatives program.  Furthermore, 
instructed the Secretariat to work with Azerbaijan, Georgia, and Moldova to gauge interest 
in allowing a similar change to their TI programs during the next proposal cycle. 

 






